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DORCHESTER COUNTY CAREER & TECHNOLOGY CENTER
BOARD MINUTES

February 13, 2024 – 3:00 p.m.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT


BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 
Mr. Brad Davis, Chairperson


Mrs. Mildred Heatley
Mr. Jason Carraher, Vice Chairperson

TBD – ex-officio (DD4)

Mr. Willie Jenkins, Secretary
Mrs. Michele Bryngelson
Dr. Greg Harrison – ex-officio (DD2)
Notice to the Media:  In accordance to SC Code of Law, 1976, Section 30-4-80 (d) as amended, the following have been notified of the time and location of this meeting:  The Post and Courier, The Journal Scene and the Eagle Record.

Mr. Davis, Chairperson, called the meeting of the Dorchester County Career & Technology Center Board of Trustees to order by reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance”.
Welcome Visitors – Mr. Davis:  There were no visitors present at today’s meeting.
Approval of Agenda – Mr. Davis:  There was a need to amend the agenda and add Executive Session to discuss the Director’s evaluation and contract.  Mr. Carraher made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the amended agenda for today’s meeting. The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Approval of Minutes for Meeting held January 9, 2024:  Mr. Jenkins made the motion, seconded by Mr. Carraher, to approve the minutes for the meeting held January 9, 2024.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Discussion of Board’s Bills Claim for January, 2024: – (Mrs. Garrick):  The Board reviewed the bills claim for January, 2024.
Approve Selection of Architectural Firm:  Mr. Villeponteaux, Mr. Behr and Mrs. Garrick rated the three architectural firms that interviewed for the opportunity to see us through the expansion process of our main campus and the Trolley Road location.  McMillan Pazdan Smith was selected.  Mr. Carraher made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to accept the selection of the administrative staff.  It was the consensus of the Board to move forward with getting estimates on the work to be done on the main campus and the Trolley Road location.
Approve Date for Budget Workshop:  After discussion, it was decided that the budget workshop will be held on our next meeting date on March 12.  The workshop will be held from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  The regular meeting of the Board will begin immediately thereafter.
A Board Member’s Moment – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Davis opened up the floor for comments.  Each Board member had an opportunity to speak.
District 2/District 4 Update:  Dr. Greg Harrison gave an update on what’s happening in District 2.  Mr. Villeponteaux has had conversations with District 4 and they are having discussions on the all-day school as well as year-round school.
Administrative Report – Mr. Villeponteaux:  Items discussed were as follows:
· An update was given regarding meetings with DCFD to review the installation of the new fire burn building being placed on our main campus. We are in desperate need of a fire truck for our Fire Safety program.  The Board discussed options on how we could purchase one.
· We have received bids from two engineering firms to give us quotes for recommending repairs to the Diesel building.  After discussion, the Board agreed to move forward with this project using Eugene Brislin, Structural Engineer.
· A meeting is scheduled for tomorrow with Mr. Villeponteaux and the two District Superintendents to look at the ArborGen site for possible expansion.
· Mr. Broderick reported that 92 percent of the DCCTC students received industry certification. Twenty students will be going out next month for clinicals for their CNA.  Twelve students who received their CNA’s last year came back this year and most of them are going out for school-to-work.  The majority of the students in Welding will be going out for school-to-work next month.  Mr. Pulaski will be recognized next month in the Haas monthly newsletter.
· Mr. Behr reported that Live 5 news came out through the Truckers Association to film our Logistics and the Heavy Equipment programs.  We have added 10 new additional business partners.  We have a total of 530 students out doing work-based learning this semester.
Executive Session to Discuss Director’s Contract and Evaluation:  Mr. Carraher made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to go into Executive Session to discuss the Director’s contract and evaluation.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.
Mr. Jenkins made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Bryngelson, to come out of Executive Session.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.  No action was taken while in Executive Session.  

The Board has completed the Director’s evaluation for the year and he was given a satisfactory review.  Leave for administrative staff was tabled until the next meeting.  We don’t have anything on budgets for staff because we don’t know yet what the state is requiring. 

Without objection, this meeting stands adjourned.
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